Minutes of a meeting of Milton Parish Council held in the Schoolroom on Monday, 18th July 1955 at 7.30 p.m.

There were present:-

Mr. D. Pearson, Vice-Chairman, in the Chair.

Messrs. J. Bradnam, S. A. Siggs, E. J. Walkling A. Wayman, Mrs. D. Pearson and the Reverend J. M. Plumley.

Minutes

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 23rd May 1955 were confirmed and signed.

Matters arising from Minutes

Numbering and Naming of Streets. The Clerk reported on the proposals regarding the numbering and naming of streets and was instructed to take up with Chesterton Rural District Council the proposal to include in High Street the length of road from the Baptist Chapel to the end of development of Landbeach Road.

The Clerk reported the receipt of a The Green. letter from the County Surveyor who replied to the effect that the condition of the field in the ownership of Miss E. M. Robinson and of the area surrounding Mr. Holland's cycle shop were matters over which the County Council as highway authority had no control. The Clerk was instructed to again write to Miss Robinson asking that the weeds be cut but if no reply was received within seven days then to report the matter to the Agricultural Executive Committee. He was also instructed to write to the County Planning Officer concerning the area surrounding Mr. Holland's cycle shop.

138. Monies received

The Clerk reported the receipt of the following monies:-

> R. Bradnam £1.14. O. Allotment rent to Lady Day 1955.

136.

137.

139.

Bills for Payment

The following bills were authorised to be paid

L. F. Coulson £4. 0. 0. Clerk's salary for quarter to Midsummer 1955

> Waterman's -do-1. 0. 0.

2. 0. 0. Audit Stamp

£7. 0. 0;

140.

Any other Business

Refuse Collection - Mr. S. A. Siggs raised the question of a weekly refuse collection and after discussion proposed that the Chesterton Rural District Council be requested to institute a weekly collection of refuse instead of fortnightly, as at present. Mrs. D. Pearson seconded the proposition.

141.

Bankers Ditch - The Clerk reported on the trouble he had had in keeping up a supply of water in the ditches due to interference with the sluices and recommended that Bankers Ditch be dammed up at the bridge to the height of the existing retaining wall. This recommendation was accepted.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Chairman. H. Oelile 1955